
Hambleton Flood Action Group Meeting 

23rd August 2022 

Attendees: Paul Long (PL) Lynn Squires (LS)  Julie Robinson (JR) 

Yvonne Walton (YW) Mike O’Flaherty (MO) Phil Orme (PO) 

Hambleton 

 

1. A question was asked regarding the Pumping Station capacity, particularly in relation to 

new Planning Applications. 

PL reported that if additional capacity is required it must be supplied by United Utilities. It 

was assumed that capacity was sufficient for Planning. 

Concern raised regarding Overflow of Pumping Station, PL assumed that it was working 

correctly and that it was UU’s responsibility to check. 

PL agreed to request details of maximum capacity and current usage. 

2. PL reported that UU was ¾ way through the installation of the promised Flow meters (at 

the last Flood Forum 

3. River Defence Scheme – Planning Application due Jan 23 (since been revised to Spring 

23) EA need to build in additional drainage to the plan. 

4. Marsh Lane PROW – EA are awaiting permission from Landowners before action can be 

taken to clear the River/Dyke. 

5. Other updates: 

Carr Lane Cleaning is partially complete and severed drain has been fixed 

Birkrigg/Coppins culvert is across the road. 

Pauls Lane collapsed drain now sorted 

A new main drain is being installed in Arthurs Lane 

Kiln Lane/Sherbourne Road – mostly fixed 

6. PL reported that the sewerage coming up on Kiln Lane should go into surface water 

drain, this has a greater capacity. 

7. Need to consider a container in village to store sandbags and Flooding signs. 

8. The large development in Stalmine has been passed and this may create further issues in 

Hambleton in the Foul drains. 

Stalmine 

1. Wardleys Lane – The culvert has been cleared but the issue is ongoing 

2. Smithy Lane and Occupation Lane issues have now been sorted and cleared. 

 

 

  



 

Hambleton Drainage Systems 

Key 

Blue – Service Water (UU) 

Red – Combined Sewers 

Brown – Non-combined sewers 

Number relate to size of piping 

 

 


